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Louisiana Tourism Development Commission, Louisiana Tourism Promotion District Board of Directors and 
Encore Commission Joint Meetings

August 17, 2015
Crowne Plaza
Baton Rouge, LA 

In Attendance:
LTPD
Bruce Attinger, LA Restaurant Asso.

Toni Rice, Other Organizations

Marion Fox, LTPA

Harrison Smith, LA Hotel and Motel Asso.
David McLemore, Retail Association
LTDC
Lt. Governor Jay Dardenne

Diane D’Amico, LA Hotel/Motel Asso.
Emily Ziober, At Large

Alice Scarborough, LA Attractions Asso.
Janice DeLerno, Bed and Breakfast Asso.

LeBlanc, Maurice, LA Campground Ass.

Mark Bernard, Fairs and Festivals Asso.

Mary Durusau, (Designee) Sec. of State’s Office

Gregory Reggio, Restaurant Asso.

Shelley Johnson, LA CVB’s Asso.

Ralph Ney, Hotel/Motel Asso.
Alana Cooper, Chairperson
Brandy Evans, At Large
Linda Curtis Sparks, Historic Preservation
Retire Louisiana Style
Gerald Breaux, Cajun Country

Kyle Edmiston, CRT, LOT

Linda Curtis Sparks, Dir., Sabine Parish Tourist Comm.

Chairperson Harrison Smith of the LTPD Commission called the meeting to order at 3:40 pm.

A quorum was present for LTDC and LTPD commissions and a motion fromLTPD Marion Fox  with LTPD was madea motion and Bruce Attinger seconded) (LTDC, Alana Cooper – Cutis-Sparks) was made to accept the approval of minutes of the previous meetings all approved and motion was accepted minutes.   The Louisiana 
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Encore Commission did not have a quorum therefore their minutes were not accepted.
Harrison Smith with the LTPD opened the floor for any public comments.  There being no public comments it was closed.
Lt. Governor Jay Dardenne
The Lt. Governor thanked everyone for attending the meeting. This being the last meeting that the Lt. Governor will be attending and thanked everyone for their support and great work that they have done while serving on the boards during his tenure in the past five years.   The Lt. Governor elaborated on the last legislative session.   He mentioned that there was really no direction as to what they were going to do with the budget.  There will be many more budget cuts in the coming month before the end of the calendar year.  A special session will probably be called in the upcoming year.  We thought that we were not going to have any pass throughs in this budget, however at the last minute they were put back in the budget and reinstated them.  There is 2 additional pass throughs were added back at a lesser amount with $400, 000 added back into the budget at the last minute.  State Parks was able to get 7 million at the last minute and we were able to save State Parks from having to close any of the parks or alter hours.  Fountain Blue was reopened after 3 years of closure since hurricane Isaac.  We had to move funds from Tourism to fund Arts Grants, State Museum NOLA Motor Sports and the Bayou Classic.  
Maurice LeBlanc with LTDC asked the Lt. Governor if the state would consider raising the fee for the State Parks to make a profit off of the reservation fees.  He said that it was an issue that should be discussed with the next Lt. Governor and could narrow the competition for the public sector. 
Kyle Edmiston – Assistant Secretary

 Kyle directed all of the members to the handout of the budget that was in each member’s folder.  He then discussed and explained all of the items in the budget.  Had it not been for BP one time source we would not have been able to maintain the level of A concern of Kyle’s for the future was that we basically had 8.3 M transferred from our budget to pass throughs or inter agency transfers to keep them afloat.  Every year that becomes an issue and we will always do the best we can with what we have.   Kyle talked about all of the marketing trips that were taken so far this year and the upcoming trips in the future.  He talked about all of the difference campaigns and programs in the works.  The new inspiration guide will be introduced at the Lt. Governor’s breakfast the following morning.  HCR 8 funds events were discussed.  Some were sponsorships for events, media events and social media programs.  The Welcome Center in Slidell has some termite issues and we will have to go into the walls and have those exterminated.  HCR 8 – It was passed in the last legislative session.  It is the suspension of the exemption of 1 % of state sales tax on business and industry.  Mostly it’s heavy industrial sales tax on the utilities that industries use to operate.  They had been completely exempted from state sales tax and so they did a suspension of that exemption to create some funding for the state.  We are a bystander of this because the fiscal note says that the state will receive 107M by suspending that exemption and of that portion the .003 that the LTPD receives is 3.2 M.   It’s a one year only sunset.  We are now in a legal battle with the LA Chemical Association.   We have handed this over to the Attorney General’s Office to handle for us (LTPD).  We will monitor this and keep you informed.  

19th Judicial District Court, EBR Parish, Case #C640501 Section 24, LA Chemical Association vs. Louisiana Department of Revenue & Louisiana Tourism Development Commission.
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A motion was made by Harrison Smith and seconded by Marion Fox with the LTPD to agree to have the Attorney General’s Office represent the LTPD in the case.  The motion was accepted and the motion passed. 

Last year in late January we received a 5 % budget reduction across the board from Governor Jindal.  We ended up having to cut 1.25 M out of our budget.  We had to cancel contracts media buys and campaigns for Retire Louisiana Style.  We do have it in our current budget for this year.  We were fortunate enough to not have to cut any personnel.  
Historical Markers
Alana Cooper with the Louisiana Tourism Development Commission asked for a motion for the approval of the 14 Historical Markers requests the commission had received.  Shelly Johnson made the motion and Greg Reggio seconded and the motion carried and all markers were accepted and approved. 

Other Business
There being no other business a motion to close the meeting was made by David McLemore with LTPD, and seconded by Greg Reggio with LTDC.  All approved and the meeting adjourned at 4:14 PM.
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